
“TRAINS DON'T WANDER” 

������ �
              
              
              
          

 
2013 Tour Dates�

 
Mar 7 – 10  Horse Park Antique Show 

- display cars in Alltech Arena 
(Brad and Reda) 

 
Mar 23  Buffalo Trace Ghost Tour 

- mid-afternoon driving tour and dinner 
- 7PM Ghost Tour at Buffalo Trace Distillery 
(Ray and Mary Anne) 

 
April 19-21  Henderson, KY / overnight 
  - John James Audubon  

(Mary Ellen) 
 
May 18 (tentative) Carriss’ Grocery Shelbyville, KY “The 

Southville Country Store” 
  (Jack & Jeannine / Jimmy & Patty) 
 
June 15  Picnic at Tom and Joanne’s 
 
June 24-28  Model “A” National Meet 
  (assist Jack Kubik as needed) 
 
June 29  Horse Park Carriage Show 
  <1930 cars only 
  (Jack Kubik) 
 
July 20  Concourse d’Elegance  

- 7:30am breakfast backside track kitchen 
- 9:00am set up 
- Ladies Luncheon (Carolyn checking on Josie’s) 

 
Aug. 17th Punkyville, KY (near Falmouth) 

(Charlie and Carolyn) 
 
Sept. tbd  (tentative) - overnight thru Southern Kentucky? 
 
Oct. tbd  Springfield, KY 

- Maple Hill Manor / Farm tour  
- Lunch at Mordecia Restaurant 
(Bob and Karla) 

 
Nov. tbd Mystery Tour 
 (Brad & Reda) 
 
Dec. 7  Holiday Dinner and Auction Party 

- Women’s Club (North Broadway Lexington) 
(Mary Ellen) 
 

 
Blue Grass Trust Antique Home & Garden Show 

by Brad Leasor 
 

I want to thank everyone for his or her help in making our 
March event at the Kentucky Horse Park a great success. 
Our club, the Model A Restorers Club and Mike Scanlon 
provided 37 vehicles to place in the arena. Eight cars and 
their owners were forced to cancel because of the terrible 

weather. A few highlights were Jack and Jeannine's 40 
Chevy, Bill Clark's 50 Dodge, Luther and Nannie Fritts' 57 
Chevy (which attracted a local artist to paint it) Bill and Judi 
Bates' 27 Buick, Paul and Jo Stewarts' 59 El Camino, Jeff 
and Mary Rhoades' three Model A's and Model T's, and 
Mike Scanlon's 1916 Cadillac. The headman, Foster Pettit, 
would like us to come back next year. Thanks again for all 
your hard work. 

 
 
 

 
A Spring Poem 

by Mary Anne Szeluga 
 

Dated March 25th 
Snow, snow go away, and don't come back another day; 
Snow, snow go away, we don't want to come out and play; 
Snow, snow go away, don't you know that we want May!  
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The AH-OOO-GAH is the official document of 
the Bluegrass Region Antique Automobile Club 
of America, Lexington, Kentucky. 
                        ���������
   President        Ray Szeluga     859.224.9435 
   Vice Pres       Billie Bates       859.223.1546 
   Sec/Tres.        Linda Kubik     859.224.8050 
 
    Visit us at  www.aacabluegrassregion.org 

Like us on Facebook 
Follow us on Twitter @AACA Bluegrass KY 
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   Judi Bates (1 yr)  859.223.1546 
   Mary Ellen Lutz (1 yr) 859.269.6167 
   Jimmy Powell (1 yr)                859.269.1277 
   Mary Anne Szeluga  (2 yrs) 859.224.9435 
   Bob Kirk (2 yrs)      859.296.0726 
   John Blair (2 yrs)       859.223.7474 

PAST PRESIDENT 
   Charlie Simpson  502-867-1560 

Buffalo Trace Ghost Tour & Jim’s Seafood  
by Patty Powell 

 

Our March Ghost Trip planned by Ray and Mary Anne 
Szeluga was really a great trip! We traveled lots of curvy 
roads, up and down hills, and saw lots of the countryside 
and many horse farms, and distilleries, and even some new 
baby horses romping with their moms, hopefully a sign of 
spring on the way. Not to mention the boat on the side of 
the road with a tree growing out of the middle!  
About 30 of us, old and new members, guests and relatives 
from young Melissa to those of us much older (who shall 
remain nameless) enjoyed dinner at Jim's Seafood in 
Frankfort. Delicious! 
Then we proceeded to the Buffalo Trace Distillery, where 
we enjoyed the gift shop, the Ghost Tour with three very 
informative guides, and even a tasting! We didn't see any 
"ghostly" spirits, other than the unexplainable pictures that 
Jack and Lo took at the Mansion, but we did enjoy the 
spirits of the other kind!  
Thanks to Mary Anne and Ray for working out the back 
roads, and to all who brought out their old cars, from the 
Bates' Buick, to the old Chevrolets, and Dodges and any 
others I failed to mention. And welcome to our new 
members, James and Jane Doran.   

 
 

 
Mary Anne, Lo & Buffalo too 

Photo by Ray Szeluga 
 

 
Photo by Lo Arnold 

 

Thank You Note 
by Herb Eldridge 
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Do You Know a Classic Car Enthusiast Who’s 
Not A Member 
by Linda Kubik 

 

We have 3 free national memberships remaining for 2013.  
Let’s encourage new members to join our ranks.  The 
national membership comes to them at no cost for the first 
year, so they pay local dues only.  ($15 single or $20 per 
couple) 
 

In return, they receive the national & local publications as 
well as a friendly welcome to attend any and all of our 
events for the year.  So, if you happen to know someone 
who is a car enthusiast and has not been a national member 
before, let us know or contact them yourself to extend the 
offer.  Linda Kubik is holding the “free” forms until needed.  
Just get out there and spread the word! 
 

Welcome New Members 
by Linda Kubik 

 

Welcome aboard to James & Jane Doran who are the 
newest additions to our membership roster.  They are the 
proud new owners of a 1950 Packard, which is in the 
process of being made road ready for upcoming tours.  In 
addition they have a very nice 2003 T-Bird that they had 
displayed at the Alltech Arena with other members for the 
Antique and Garden Show in March.  
 

You may have had an opportunity to meet them at that event 
or the recent tour to Frankfort for dinner at Jim’s Seafood 
and the Ghost Tour at Buffalo Trace.  If not, please take a 
minute to introduce your self to them at a future club event 
and welcome them to the group. 
 

Bluegrass Region AACA Shirts & Caps 
 

We are putting together the initial order for Bluegrass 
Region AACA shirts.  The sign up time has been extended 
to allow for additional members to place orders.   
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Jerzee brand 50/50 cotton/polyester blend knit polo shirt 
with pocket in royal blue.  “Bluegrass Region AACA” will 
be embroidered over the pocket.  Size S – XL are $20 each.  
Please add $1 per X for larger sizes.  (XXL $21, XXXL 
$22) 
 

New Era 100% Cotton with adjustable band cap, 
$15.30 each 
 

Women’s Shirts 
 

Hanes brand 100% cotton knit polo shirt (no pocket) with 
the same embroidering as the men’s style.  Size S-XL are 
$23 each, with the same increase per X for larger sizes. 
 

Send order and payment ASAP to: 
 

Linda Kubik 
3889 Foleys Trail 
Lexington KY 40514  
 

Please note:  Any ladies interested in purchasing sun 
visors, please give Lo Arnold a call at 859.619.6669.  She 
has a source for them, but the price depends on the quantity 
ordered.  Approximate price is $6 each and they are 
available in black or white.  That order will be handled 
separate from the items above.  

 

AH-OOO-GAH GARAGE 
Submitted by Joe Vice 

Give it the gas! 
Feature Article from Hemmings Classic Car 

Part 1: Gasoline is like most energy products that we use: It is 
paid for and we appreciate the work it does, but it is rarely seen. 
This contrasts with other important components of a car, which 
are mechanical and easy to envision. Becoming familiar with 
gasoline, on the other hand, requires us to think in the abstract, 
since its usefulness has more to do with chemistry than 
mechanical processes.  
Gasoline is a refined product that is derived from crude oil, a 
term that describes oil as it is pumped from the ground. Well 
water from different areas has unique properties and tastes 
different; so, too, do the properties of crude oil depend on 
where it comes from. This is important because the properties 
of the crude oil will determine how it is refined to produce 
gasoline. In the end, the consumer doesn't particularly care, as 
gasoline is designed to perform the same regardless of the oil 
from which it is made--yet its composition, the chemical 
components that make up the final gasoline blend sold to that 
consumer, may be different. Based on those chemical 
components, you may have to adjust the carburetor calibration 
and ignition advance to achieve the best performance. Collector 
cars were originally tuned from the factory for the fuel used at 
the time, which is vastly different from the gas of today. 
Gasoline is considered to be fungible--that is, it's a substance 
that has different batches that are so similar in composition that 
they can be mixed together with no adverse effect. That 
happens every day when you buy a tank of fuel in one location 
and then refuel in another with a different brand or grade. Have 
you ever noticed that your car runs better on a certain tank of 
fuel? When all else is equal, the variation in the way the fuel is 
produced can alter the engine's power.  
While the chemistry of gasoline is quite complex, you don't 
need to grasp all of its finer points to become an educated car 
collector. There are just a few key points that you should 
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understand. Gasoline purchases are usually made based upon 
octane rating. Even though octane is important, it is far from the 
only consideration of note, and is often misunderstood. What 
should drive your gas-buying decision are the octane, energy 
content, burn rate, specific gravity and additives like oxygenate. 
 

Continued in the next Ah-ooo-gha issue… 
 

AH-OOO-GHA’S THE CAR IS THE STAR 
by Jimmy & Patty Powell 

 

In 1975, as I sat looking out my front window in Lexington, 
Kentucky, I watched my neighbor across the street washing 
his bright red two-door hardtop 1967 Plymouth GTX. It was 
a 440 Magnum engine with 375 horsepower, which I could 
hear coming home around 5:00 p.m. from two blocks away. 
What a muscle car! I was so envious of having one like it. 

 
 

 
On this day, after washing and polishing it, he proceeded to 
put a For Sale sign in the window. Out the door I shot; 
across the street I went. "Hugh, what are you doing?" He 
tells me that his wife wanted a new car with air 
conditioning, power steering, and other creature comforts, 
which were available for that year. Well, of course I asked 
what he wanted for it. $700 was his answer. I told him I 
would be right back.  
Into the house I went, asking my wife how our checking 
account looked. Back across the street I went with check in 
hand, presented Hugh with same, shook hands, and I was in 
heaven! My first muscle car! For the next several years I 
drove the car as an outside salesman, traveling all over 
central and eastern Kentucky, putting approximately 70 to 
80 thousand miles on the car. Of course gas was 

considerably cheaper per gallon then. Then after that, the 
car was parked for about 10 or 12 years. Finally I started the 
rotisserie restoration, which took approximately 10 years to 
complete. I had a tough time getting it completed. Beware 
of false promises! 
The car has since acquired many show awards. It even was 
selected to appear at the Keeneland Concours. 
Unfortunately, no silver or ribbons there. It still looks great 
and drives beautifully today, after 38 years. It still is such a 
joy to drive and to hear rumble, while getting lots of thumbs 
up from fellow vintage car lovers. 

 

Recent Club Member Acquisitions 
by Charlie Simpson 

 

Paul & Jo Stewart’s 1958 Chevrolet 4 dr. Station Wagon 

 
 

Brad & Reda Leasor’s 1928 Durant Speedster 

 
 

Jack & Jeannine Garabedian’s 1940 Chevrolet 2 dr.   

 

 


